

MINUTES OF P&F MEETING

Date:	6 th June 2016
Location:	Beveridge Road
Present:	Prue Gardiner, Natalie Morrisby, Kerry Richards, Brenton Altman, Paul Golle, Glenn Gray, Justin Ball, Jacqui Taylor, Tim Keeler, Jackie Hamilton, Andrew Laming, Greg Fowler, Tania Russell, Catherine Williams, Eloise Beveridge.
Apologies:	CR Lance Hewlett and Kaylee Culley
Devotion:	Eloise Beveridge.
Confirmation minutes accepted as read:	Motioned – Jacqui Taylor, seconded – Natalie Morrisby, passed by all.
Correspondence :	Nil
Principal's Report:	<p>1-Staffing – Looking for a replacement for Andrew Daddow (ICT Team leader).</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Natalia Miller has resigned and Mrs Wheeler will be remaining in the Prep class for the rest of the year. <p>2- Great involvement MS/SS in worship, thanks Sarah Day.</p> <p>3-Curriculum – First semester reports are underway.</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Senior school learning pathways to be implemented in 2017, positive feedback already. • Science in the Junior School is a highlight. Jacqui Castorina has an article published in the Australia wide magazine 'The Lutheran'. <p>4- Sport</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • TAS and SLAPS carnivals have had great turnouts and great sportsmanship. • Current sports are Rugby, tennis, netball and soccer. • JTAS current sports are rugby and netball. <p>5- Music</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • JS musical is underway. • JS choir sang at the Faith Kindy and Funfest. • All string students involved in the workshop and concert with Deep blue at St Peter's Lutheran college. • James Morrison 11th August. <p>6- Service learning,</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • FLAT Vanuatu final preparations underway, Junior School are currently collecting items to donate. • We donated \$1500 and stationery to St Andrews. • Social justice team in the Senior School baked food for the night ninjas to distribute to the homeless in the Redalnds. • High school having the biggest morning tea with all proceeds going directly to the cancer council. • SS & MS breakfast provided by mental health officers and String movement this week and last week. <p>7- Community</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Parent IT sessions to be held before the P&FA meeting from 6-7pm led by David Hartshorn. • Parent reading workshops were held by Glenda Des David.

	<ul style="list-style-type: none"> • QLD day awards being presented at JS assembly. <p>8- Funfest</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • Great day! • Unfortunate tragic accident involving the ride provider. • Thanks to the P&FA who worked to make the day a success, community achievement. <p>9- Camps and excursions</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • These are underway across the college. • Staff v students sport matches at Bev rd. <p>10- Good news stories</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • We have over 1400 likes on the Faith Facebook page. • Check out the new promo video. • Kindy and college links. <p>11- Other items</p> <ul style="list-style-type: none"> • OSHC looking at options for 2017 for the kindy. • OSHC vacation care very popular and open to book. • Awaiting the Quality schools survey results. • Bricks for Kidz will be running an after school program at Link rd. <p>Respectfully submitted by Eloise Beveridge.</p>
<p>Treasurer Report:</p>	<p>Passed by Greg Fowler, seconded by Jacqui Taylor, passed by all. Treasurers report attached *</p>
<p>General business:</p>	<p>Funfest... The ride company sets the prices and we sold less armbands than last year.</p> <p>Catherine is still waiting on some final invoices and payments to come in.</p> <p>Tania thought that the new items this year were exciting and increased the vibe. The pig races were great along with the coffee van and circus people. This year was great and we can tweak it for next year.</p> <p>Catherine said the stall holders were great. One disappointment is that the parents on the trash and treasure stall missed their children's performances as the volunteers didn't turn up for that one, please if this happens use the contact list. Catherine has sent out feedback forms to stall holders. Catherine asked for a discussion on how stalls are allocated. It's easier to take the experience on to the next year or should they be by class? Jacqui Taylor suggested if people are interested they should be allowed. Catherine just has one contact for the stall and they have the option the next year.</p> <p>The day flowed, stall holders were invested. Great decorations, lots of work went in to them.</p> <p>Photo booth was in the wrong spot, didn't make any money, needs to be on concrete and is it right for the funfest? There were 3 photos on the strip when there should have been 4.</p> <p>Jacqui said the SPAH had a great atmosphere.</p>

The laser tag being outside during the day apparently the kids couldn't see the laser and we don't know numbers as it was included in the armbands. In the afternoon and night time, this was a very busy stall.

Café was great. Jackie asked if next year the stage could be utilised in the SPAH?

Kerry suggested moving the lego people next time as it seemed the wrong spot and quiet.

Hamburgers did really well, great turnover and great vibe.

Ormiston fete was on the same day and MT Cotton was the week before, may have impacted ours?

Showbags that were left over will be sold off at the disco and bushdance.

Pizzas did well again, very busy.

Tim wants to set a challenge for what can draw people in between 4 and 6pm as that's the slowest time? Maybe pig racing later in the day and longer? Viking rentals fencing was great!

SPAH worked well, need to jig it next time. Cakes and sweets reduced their prices too early, needs to run later.

Toilets were messy towards the end of the day, we had cleaners every hour but need more frequently.

Need to run the pig racing at a different time than the auction.

Peak time is 1 – 3 auction to run then.

Should the auction items be held in a different location? Can the children stop performing while the Auction is being held?

Kerry suggested that there is too many performances for the kids on the day and it's too rushed, Catherine said if the child is doing music also then you don't need to volunteer on a stall. Maybe we can ask if they want to rather than made to. Is it too much for the small children?

Jacinta will look into timetables next year.

Possibly not have all stages running at once next year?

Fireworks were awesome!

Should we have fruit and veg back next year?

Plant stall was great, looked good with all the healthy plants.

Churros, Kerry suggested possibly having something with it next year, like cheese platters?

Canteen menu was altered as the lady was injured before funfest, possibly have curries and/or chillis next year on the menu.

Need to change mindset of stall holders that the funfest is all day. Should we look at having some stalls start later in the day?

Would be good to have something to sell on the oval near tent city?

Tania would like to send out a survey to parents on what worked and what didn't and what parents want?

Bush dance.....

The date for the bushdance will be the 7th of October 5.30 – 6.30 selling bbq and bushdance from 6.30- 8.30pm

Will promote through the holidays.

Eloise suggested pre selling the tickets so we know numbers.

Tania wants the P&FA to run so there is no added pressure on Catherine.

There are sub committees set up.

\$5 entry? Lucky door prize.

Tim has organised a band for the night who also do the games.

Will sell the left over show bags there.

Paul Golle will check with Country Association if they can lend us hay bails for the night.

Andrew Laming will check with the produce store if they will lend any hay bails for the night.

Kerry will ask her horse riding club for hay bails.

Will be a great family event for prep to grade6.

We need to send Catherine a photo of us in cowboy hats to promote the night.

Other business....

Catherine said we are applying for a grant from the cancer council for shade sails for the high school for shade in the open area.

Andrew Laming spoke of Autism school opening in Alex Hills and will be for primary school age.

- Birkdale land sale looking at a possible UNI .
- Work for the dole – high school age at Capalaba is now mandatory.
- Work for dole helping in aged care, handy jobs.

Tania thanked everyone for attending.

Next meeting will be the bush dance meeting at Link Road Tuesday 12th July 7pm.

Closing prayer: Led by Pastor Brenton

Meeting Close: 8.35pm